
Y. Surender Report on January 2023 

 

Greetings from the church of Christ at Balanagar  to all the elders, deacons and all the saints at 

North beach. 

Last month was a busiest month for us , that is from 01/01/ to 22/01/2023  in these following 

dates US brethren were with us after almost three years .Thy have come with good lessons we 

all were very much encouraged and got profited by their lessons.I did the translation in the 

classes. 

1, Russ Roberts  2, Tom Kinzel  3, Lance Bowman 4, Nathan Johnson 5, Jason Cicero and 6, 

John Weaver were with us. 

 

We the Balanagar congregation conducted Bible classes from  10th to 13th  of January 69 

members attended for the four days classes . All the preachers and participants have  taken 

good advantage of the Lessons and appreciated very much. 

On 14th we conducted gospel meeting in our church Jason Cicero and Nathan Johnson 

participated , Jason Cicero preached . 

On 15th Lords day Nathan Johnson preached in the worship service. 

 

18th to 21 We had 4 days  Bible classes in Mumbai , 130 members participated in the classes. 

Pusparaj and other preachers conducted . The Mumbai Churches have taken good advantage 

of all the Lessons. 

On 22nd Lords day Tom Kinzel preached in Church of Christ at Dharavi and Russ Roberts 

preached at Church of Christ in New Mumbai. 

On 29 the Lords my self and Mercy traveled to preach in Church of Christ at Vikarabad. At the 

end of the worship the invitation has been given two members ( teachers )obeyed the gospel 

and baptized into Christ , Lord added them to the local church. 

 

We are so thankful and great full to God for all His wonderful works  for the expansion of His 

kingdom. We are so thankful to all the American brothers for their harden  efforts in Indian work. 

We truly appreciate their sacrifices for leaving their family's ,congregations and their comforts to 

do the will of God in India. 

 

Brotherly, 

Surender Y. 

 









 


